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March 12, 2013 Regular Board of Education Meeting

Board of Education 2013
President – Sue Murray; Vice President – Paul C. Knott;

Secretary – Dr. Darlene L. Pomponio; Treasurer – W. Kirk Hayhurst

Trustees - Patricia Graziani, Amanda Kremer, Rebecca Reed-Hall
PRESENTATIONS

RECOGNITION OF COMPETITIVE CHEER TEAM - Colette Norscia, Coach, introduced members of the Competitive Cheer State Champions.  Fifteen members of the team were in attendance and ten members were trying out for spring sports and were unable to come to the meeting.  She thanked everyone for the support for the team and especially parents who saw that the girls were at practices and also did their schoolwork.  They have a combined team 3.4 GPA and are one of the top teams with this accomplishment. The team received a standing ovation in recognition of their accomplishment.

PUBLIC HEARING – PROGRAM PLANNING, IMPLEMENTATION, AND EVALUATION PLAN FOR HEALTH, HIV/STD AND SEX EDUCATION, JILL PASTOR - said this presentation was the first of two public hearings required before board approval of the recommended curriculum for Health, HIV/STD and Sex Education.  She announced the members of the Sex Ed Advisory Committee and said their goal is to plan what would be taught at each level.  She explained the research used by the committee and said the program goal is to equip students with the knowledge and skills to develop healthy relationships and healthy lifestyles and outlined the program that is recommended at each level for students.  

She introduced Dominic Beaudrie, Beacon teacher, and a member of the committee.  He spoke briefly of how this curriculum will be taught at Beacon.  Their students are special needs and he explained how this program will be offered and will be amended to adapt to age appropriateness.  The timeframe will also be expanded.

Ms. Pastor said all parents will be informed on what will be presented to their children.  Southgate is an “opt out” district and if parents decline this class for their child, they can do so.

SPANISH / FRENCH CURRICULUM – KEN GUZMAN AND JESSICA HARMON - Ken Guzman, World Language Chair at Anderson High School, presented the proposal to add French 4 and 5 and Spanish 4 and 5 to the high school curriculum.  Mr. Guzman said since adding French/Spanish I to the 8th grade curriculum, they need to have an option for students that have taken a foreign language for four years to be able to continue this course in their senior year.  He presented a PowerPoint report that explained the changes and said they want to create a life-long understanding of the target culture and language.  Mr. Guzman said adding this course will not incur any cost.

DISCUSSION
FINANCE – DEFICIT ELIMINATION PLAN AMENDMENT - Theresa McLachlan, Business and Finance Director, presented the Amended Deficit Elimination Plan for the Board’s approval.  This plan was amended to include the latest amended budget that was approved by the Board February 26, 2013.  The savings included in the next two years are the result of closing buildings and the mandatory 20% of health insurance.  We are projecting by June 2015 we will have a $583,000 minimal surplus.  Districts should have a fund balance of 15% which would be $6.5 million for our district.  Ms. McLachlan said this plan will be sent to the State and they will make the decision for approval as they need to see the plan is reasonable.    

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Grusecki reviewed the options the Governor is recommending to fund schools.  He wanted to fund road repairs and not increase funding for education by adding a tax gas.  This was not received well and they had talked about putting a proposal on the May ballot to increase sales tax by 2% and this will not happen.  The latest plan is to use the current gas tax that was to fund education to now fund road repairs.  The discussion now is to put the 1% sales tax increase on the November ballot for education, not public education, all education.  

Letters will be sent to parents this week to let them know what school their child(ren) will attend in the fall and the options for School of Choice families.  Administrators are working on class schedules for secondary students and once completed, staffing will begin for teachers and support staff.  

Orientation will be arranged for students transitioning from their building to another and will be done by the end of May.  We expect the move to be completed by August 5 and teachers will be able to get in their classrooms.

Mr. Grusecki announced the assignments for building administrators for 2013/2014:  Ms. Gundick at Shelters; Mr. Perry at Fordline, Ms. Chilson at Allen; Mr. Wolsek at Grogan; Mr. Carlson and Mr. Martin at Davidson; Dr. Baker-Herring, Mr. Kemp, Ms. Kemp at Anderson; and Mr. Pinkowski will be the District 7 – 12 Athletic Director.

SUPERINTENDENT’S EVALUATION - President Murray said the Board is required to evaluate the Superintendent and held a meeting to review the evaluation.   She read the results for the audience.  A brief summary of the three key areas were:  #1 – Key Goals – Strategic Plan, Finance, Negotiations and Evaluation and Personal Growth – 50% said he exceeded expectations and 50% said he fully met expectations.  #2 – Personal and Leadership Skills – 75% said he exceeded expectations and 25% said he fully met expectations.  #3 – Key Areas of Responsibility – 100% said he fully met expectations.

ACTION ITEMS APPROVED:

Deficit Elimination Plan Amendment

MAISL Resolution

Superintendent’s Evaluation

Dr. Darlene Pomponio, Secretary
Board of Education

